Troop Committee Meeting Minutes

Troop 312

July 1, 2019

Members in attendance: Mr. Heron, Troop Committee Chair; Mr. Shelton, Scoutmaster; Mr. Law, Advancements; Ms. Lyon, Treasurer; Mr. Bebber, Outdoor Activities; Mr. Clamp; Mr. S. Lee; Ms. Martin; and Mr. Fultz, Recruiting
The meeting was called to order at 7:00

Mr. Heron made a motion and the motion was seconded by Tresa Martin to approve June’s meeting minutes. Motion passed.
Mr. Heron, Committee Chair
· Footlocker inspections will be held this Tuesday, July 9th for Grubbies attending Camp Rainey Mountain
· Due to many that have been concerned about non-family/non-members of Troop 312 that have access on the Troop’s face book site, Mr. Heron deleted all person’s access that he did not know to have a direct affiliation to the Troop that had been accepted as a “friend” to Troop 312.  If anyone has family members that he accidentally deleted, they are to let him know and they can be added back. 
· Camp Rainey Mountain will be from July 13-20th.  18 scouts and three adults will attend CRM summer camp.

· There will not be a Troop meeting on July 16th July 23rd nor the week of Rainey Mountain.

· There was discussion on Daniel Lyon’s Eagle Ceremony however they are having a terrible time coordinating the family’s schedule.  Ms. Lyon asked if it could be held at a regular Troop meeting and all agreed.  Ms. Lyon will check on those dates and will let the Troop know.

· Christopher Blake is attending the World Scout Jamboree held 7/22-8/2.

Mr. Shelton, Scoutmaster

· SPL elections will be held August 6, 2019.  

· He has his work schedule adjusted so he will be able to attend more Scout meetings.  
· Mr. Shelton stated that he has not heard anything from Camp Barstow regarding Weebelow Woods.  

· Mr. Shelton’s son Jared will be working with Dennis (SPL) on planning the Shelton Farm Campout.  

Ms. Lyon, Treasurer
· The scout account is in order. 

· A few more Scouts have payments due for CRM and it will be collected at tomorrow night’s meeting-an email reminder will be sent out regarding this and for the medical documentation by Mr. Heron

· The next payment for Sea Base will be due on 7/30/2019.

· Ms. Lyon wants answers to some longstanding questions that she has but she feels that she can’t discuss the subject at this time.  She stated that it concerns camp and that she really needs to meet with the Leadership to discuss the questions.  Mr. Shelton, Mr. Clamp, Mr. Heron, and Mr. Bebber offered to stay after the meeting to address her concerns.  

Mr. Bebber, Outdoor Activities
· With summer camp approaching, Mr. Bebber had no updates at this time.
Mr. Fultz-Recruiting
· The budget for the Okra Strut is $250.00.  The booth is reserved and he and his wife will pop the popcorn for the free giveaway at the booth.  Water and wristband with the Troops logo will be given away also.  Scouts will walk in the parade and there is still discussion in having a float.  Mr. Law reminded the board that that is the weekend that the church will need the Scouts to place the pallets and the pumpkins for their annual fundraiser.  He was assured that we will have Scouts scheduled to assist with that.  The pallets will be placed at the Tuesday meeting and we will have several Scouts volunteer to place the pumpkins while others will be used in the parade.  

Ms. Martin, Popcorn Coordinator

· The sales contract has been submitted but it is too early to contact stores for the store sales.  

The Troop’s trailer has 2 new trailer tires as the trailer was not packed correctly for the Grand Canyon trip which cause issues with the other tires.  There were additional monies left over from the trip which went to pay for the tires so it did not cost the Troop.
Miriam Hardkover has contacted the Troop about having a Scout volunteer to come to her school and talk about camping.  This will be an excellent time to recruit.  Many scouts will be away at camp at the time she will need a volunteer.    
Meeting adjourned at 8:45
Next meeting, August 5, 2019 at 7:00

Submitted by Tresa Martin
Addendum to the minutes:  July 2, 2019- In speaking with Ms. Lyon at the regular Troop meeting, she stated that she did meet with the aforementioned leadership and that she was pleased with the discussion and that all was resolved.  –T. Martin
